

# RESPECT – RESPONSIBILITY – HOPE - COURAGE Brabourne CE Primary School Newsletter 23<sup>rd</sup> June 2021



### **Recent Issues**

You will have seen the letters sent yesterday from our Chair of Governors, Hester Fenwick, and our DPO (Data Protection Officer) Steve Wright.

The office and staff emails are now restored, although Mr. Stapley's headteacher email will not be restored until his return next week.

## **Year 6 Kingswood Cancellation**

Sadly, the Kingswood Centre has cancelled the Year 6 day on Friday, 12<sup>th</sup> July but the second day on Friday, 19<sup>th</sup> July will still go ahead. Parents, who have already paid, will receive cheque refunds this week.

## **Parking**

In order that parents and children can exit the school safely, please do not park in front of the lower gates by the hall. Do also take care in the car park and be respectful of other users. The car park is not school property and so we are unable to tarmac it or create parking bays. This does result sometimes in parent's being 'blocked' in and children moving between parked cars.

#### Caterlink

Please find the Caterlink menu for the autumn term attached. We will continue the existing meal pattern for all students but, if you should decide to change the days your child has school dinners, please advise Mrs. Mac when we return in September.

Our catering firm, Caterlink, have asked again that we let parents know they are recruiting for catering assistant positions in this area. If you might be interested in the Monday to Friday, term time only vacancies; please send your CV to <a href="mailto:lcarswell@caterlinkltd.co.uk">lcarswell@caterlinkltd.co.uk</a>

## **Children Starting Reception in September**

If you have not already done so, could you return the admission forms to Mrs. Mac as soon as possible please. This will enable the new children to be added to our computer/contact systems.

#### Reminders:

- 1) Please note that all after school clubs will finish on Friday, 9<sup>th</sup> July.
- 2) Year 6 leavers will have to reclaim any overpayments on Caterlink direct from the company, after the end of term.

# **Dates for Diary**

Monday 19 July Year 6 Kingswood Day

Wednesday 21 July Term 6 Ends

Wednesday 1 Sep Inset day – no children in school

Thursday 2 Sep Term 1 starts

Debbie Unsworth Assistant Headteacher

Phone 01303 813276 www.brabourne.kent.sch.uk email: office@brabourne.kent.sch.uk